O.P.P. Release - cont'd from page 15

Lidkea was operating a 1968 Volkswagon with "Olivette Underwood Canada Ltd" printed on both sides of the vehicle. Damage was approximately \$50.00 to the right front fender of the Lidkea vehicle. Information regarding the offending vehicle will be greatly appreciated.

In view of the forgoing collisions, it is requested that you drive with utmost care on icy roads at all

times.

YOUTH & THEIR PROBLEMS TOPIC OF SPEAKER

Don Beno spoke on behalf of Anthony Speziale, nominee for position on the Lake Superior Board of Education, at November meeting of Schreiber Catholic Parent Teacher Association. Bill Campbell presided.

Mr. Speziale is vice-principal of Holy Angels Separate School. Members were urged to vote in the election on Dec. 7.

It was decided to postpone the smorgasbord planned for December until sometime in January.

There was a discussion on filling the vice-president's position on the Schreiber-Terrace Bay Separate School Board left

vacant by Yvon Beauparlant. Mrs. Michael Kulmatycki, membership convener, reported the association now has 100 members.

A suggestion to publicize CPTA meetings was adopted.

Mr. Campbell outlined some of the programs for the coming months:

Mrs. F. A. Helmink of Terrace Bay, chairman of the local Association for the Mentally Retarded, will be a guest speaker; J. D. Stephens, Academic Administrator, will speak at the March meeting. There will be no meeting in December.

The minutes and the treasurer's report were adopted as read by Mrs. Michael Reid and Mrs. Jerry Godin.

Michael Kulmatycki, commander of the local detachment of Ontario Provincial Police, blems.

"Regardless of what the problem is" he said, the best course of action for parents is in prevention.

He added that emotional immaturity and personality defects supply the fertile ground in which will flourish alcolism, and other psycho-social disorders, frequently with physical complications.

"All these problems come back to the sacred responsibility parents take upon themselves when they undertake to raise children. Responsibility for them does not end with providing food and shelter, education, social status, or financial security. Much deeper than these should be the effort of both parents to create the kind of home, and affection in which strong balanced individuals grow to mature adults.

"A home where the expression of love is shown easily every day in a multitude of ways, and where respect and consideration for each other is the way of life.

"With love parents must also have faith, and both dedication and intelligence to properly fill their role in the lives of their children," he concluded.

Following Mr. Kulmatycki's address, there was a lively question and answer time when many problems concerning teenagers were discussed.

Corp. Kulmatycki had brought several pamphlets which were distributed among the audience, who gave resounding applause in appreciation of the speech.

spoke on current teenage pro-

ROSSPORT

ployment Insurance.

purchasing power.

ST. BERCHMAN'S ALTAR SOCIETY MEETING

Berchman's Altar Society held their meeting on Thursday evening at the home of Mrs. W. Schelling.

UNEMPLOYMENT BENEFITS - Cont'd from page 1..

The Minister indicated today while there was wide-

spread acceptance of the white paper proposals, ad-

would be of assistance in meeting unemployment pro-

blems this winter. He added that the new legislation

ministrative difficulties precluded immediate in-

troduction of fuller legislation at this time which

will be placed before the House soon after the

Committee on Labour, Immigration and Manpower

completes its review of the White Paper on Unem-

Mackasey said, will result in placing \$54 million

bolstering the economy through a significant rise in

in the hands of unemployed workers thus further

The immediate 10% increase in benefit rates, Mr.

The president, Mrs. Prina Gerow, called the meeting to order and led in the opening prayers. She welcomed the members to the Christmas meeting and party that followed the business agenda. Mrs. Edith Hubelit read the minutes and correspondence from St. Paul's University regarding the Mass books. The financial statement was presented by Mrs. Todesco. Outstanding accounts were passed for payment on motions of Mrs. Josephine Kenney and Mrs. Sandra O'Hagan. It was decided to have a Christmas Cheer Hamper placed in Mac's Service Station for contributions. Mrs. O'Hagan offered to pick up some articles for the penny auction. The treasurer was instructed to re-order the entertainment licenses. Seven boxes of good used clothing were reported distributed in the area. Volunteers to erect the out and indoor cribs at the church were available. Following adjourment, prayers were offered for the sick and deceased of the parish.

Several games of cards were played followed by Bill Schelling acting as Santa Claus, distributed gifts to the members from a decorated tree. A salad lunch was enjoyed from a table decorated in the Christmas motif. Mrs. Gerow invited the members to meet at her home for the January meeting.

Lakehead visitors this week were Mr. and Mrs. E. Gerow, Cathy and Peter, Mr. and Mrs. H. Legault, Mac Hubelit, Mr. and Mrs. Wilde and family.

Alex Zwaresh of Rossport has returned from the 1e-Port Arthur General Hospital.